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May 19, 2017 

MEMORANDUM TO: President Pro Tem Priscilla Tyson 
Finance Committee Chair 

FROM: Joe A. Lombardi 
Finance and Management Director 

SUBJECT: Financial Impact of Tentative AFSCME Contract 

The 2017-2020 collective bargaining agreement between the City of Columbus and the American Federation 
of State, County, and Municipal Employees Local 1632 will be presented for City Council’s acceptance. The 
agreement represents more than 2,500 full-time employees and over 200 part-time employees. The current 
collective bargaining agreement expired on March 31, 2017, and the succeeding agreement will be retroactive 
to April 1, 2017 and will be effective through March 31, 2020. 

The stipulations contained in the agreement will have an aggregate cost of approximately $34,008,896.  The 
general fund portion of this cost is approximately 37% or $12,669,025.  The contract includes an across-the-
board wage increase, a lump sum payment to compensate for the pension contribution reduction, and an 
increase in the service credit.  Offsetting a portion of the increase in personnel costs is a decrease in the City’s 
obligation associated with the employee share of pension contributions.  The contract also includes increases 
in the employee’s share of health insurance premiums, and changes to the plan designs of medical and 
prescription drug insurance coverages.  The City will also incur additional costs associated with the addition of 
one personal day and a bereavement leave policy. 

An across-the-board wage increase of 3% will be effective April 1st of each year for 2017 (retroactively) and 
2018, and a 2% increase in the final year of the contract for 2019.  This is partially offset by a corresponding 
decrease in the City’s obligation associated with the employee share of pension contributions from 4% to 2% in 
year one, effective July 1, 2017, and from 2% to 0% in year two, effective April 15, 2018.  Each of the 
employees receiving the reduction in the City’s payment of the employee share of pension contributions will 
receive a lump sum payment of $2,500 to full-time employees, and $1,875 to part-time employees in each 
year of the reduction.  Additionally, there will be a one-time increase of $50 in each service credit tier effective 
for the term of the contract.  The employee portion of medical insurance premiums for current employees will 
increase from 13% to 14% on April 1, 2018, and then from 14% to 15% on April 1, 2019.  All new employees 
hired on or after June 1, 2017 will contribute 20% of medical insurance premiums. 

The attached worksheet illustrates the costs and savings associated with the various stipulations contained 
within the proposed collective bargaining agreement.  If you have any questions specific to the financial 
aspects of this contract, please contact John Laughman (645-6089), Lynn Beatty (645-6452) or myself. 
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C: Andrew J. Ginther, Mayor 
Greg Davies, Chief of Staff 
Ken Paul, Deputy Chief of Staff 
Nichole Brandon, Human Resources Director 
Brooke Carnevale, Deputy Director Human Resources 
Ron Linville, Chief Labor Negotiator 
Michael Duco, Labor Relations Manager 
Members of City Council 
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